
 

 

`  

 

 

 

 

November 2022 

Dear Parent / Carer, 

Thank you for confirming your child's place on the Year 8 and Year 9 netball trip on Friday 24th March - Sunday 26th 
March 2023. As detailed in the previous letter, a strict payment plan has been provided by the company and final 
payments for the trip must be paid 14 weeks prior to the arrival date. The final payment is due via Parent Pay on Friday 
16th December 2022. We are aware that some pupils have already paid in full, if you are unsure of your balance or 
would like further information on this please contact Reception or email myself directly. Just a reminder, the total trip 
cost is £175.  
 
Please note, if any pupil cancels and no longer wants to attend the trip, there is risk of losing some or all the money 
that has been paid.  Just for your information, please see the dates below that we have received from the trip 
company, JCA- Condover Hall. 
  
-Loss of deposits- if cancelled between now and 16th December 2022 
-60% cancellation charge- if cancelled between 14th January and 23rd February 2023 (69 – 29 days prior to departure) 
-80% cancellation charge- if cancelled 24th February 2023 and 9th March 2023 (28 - 15 days prior to departure) 
-100% cancellation charge- if cancelled after 9th March 2023 (2 weeks before departure date)  
 
JCA have also been in touch to announce that they are moving towards a more sustainable operation in that they will 
be implementing a new model in line with most companies in their industry. With the children’s dormitory rooms, the 
beds will be made with a bottom sheet and pillow, but they are now requesting that pupils bring a sleeping bag as part 
of their kit list. If this is something you are not able to provide, please let me know at your earliest convenience so we 
can look at other options for your child.  
 
If you have any queries, such as the payment deadline or you simply require more information, please do not hesitate 

to contact me.  I can be contacted via email kate.aitken@consilium-at.com or via phone.  Further information can be 

found on the JCA Condover Hall website at www.jca-adventure.co.uk/activity-centres/condover-hall 

We are really looking forward to the trip and excited to see the pupils represent #TeamMoorside. I will be in touch 

nearer to the trip date with further details and arrangements.  

Many thanks for your continued support.  
 
Yours faithfully 
 
Miss Aitken 
Teacher of PE 
Raising Standards Leader KS4 
 

http://www.jca-adventure.co.uk/activity-centres/condover-hall

